

Pigeon, Michigan 48755 www.pigeonmichigan.com email-villageofpigeon@gmail.com

Hall (989) 453-2733 • Fax (989) 453-3000 • Police (989) 453-3001 • DPW After Hours Emergency (989) 453-3473

Volume 11, Issue 3 June 2018

## Village Officials

Michael LePage, President (2020) Dale Collison, Trustee (2018) Michael Wehner, Trustee (2020) Robert Chandonnet, Trustee (2020) Kent Shetler, Trustee (2018) Matthew Esch, Trustee (2018) Marc Hill, Trustee (2020)

## **Village Hours**

Hall: 9am – 4pm DPW: 7 am –3:30pm Monday through Friday unless otherwise posted.

## **Village Council Meetings**

Third Monday of every month at 7pm at the village hall.

## **Holiday Closings**

Wed. July 4, 2018

### **Water and Sewer Rates**

As of April 1, 2018 \$14.98 per 1,000 gal. Water \$22.47 Water Ready-to-Serve Fee \$7.66 per 1,000 gal. Sewer \$11.49 Sewer Ready-to-Serve Fee

## Trash/Brush Collection

Every Wednesday unless a holiday falls on Mon., Tues. or Wed. then pickup will be on Thursday that week. Rate: \$16.10 per month. Large items please call Emterra at 1-877-609-6753

## **Utility Bill Due Dates**

Utility Bills issued <u>June 1, 2018</u> are due <u>June 20, 2018</u>. Late charges will be applied to any bill not paid by the due date.

### **Internet Bill Pay**

Go to the village website and on the left hand side of the Home Page click on "Pay Utility Bill Online".

# **MISS DIG**

If you are doing any work in your yard and need utilities located please call 1-800-482-7171 or 811

# **2018 Pigeon Summer Recreation Program**

Will be Mon. through Thurs. 9am – 2pm, starting June 18<sup>th</sup> for students going into 1<sup>st</sup> – 6<sup>th</sup> grade. In partnership with Youth for Christ and Scheurer Hospital again this year. To registration please call YFC at 453-3239 or go online:

<u>http://www.bluewaterthumbyfc.org/events/summerrec.</u>

### **Run Water Credits**

If you ran water in this winter and did not receive a credit because you used less in 2018 than in 2017 please contact the village hall.

### **SAW Grant**

The cleaning and videoing of the Sanitary Sewer is completed thank you for your cooperation. You will still see Spicer in town periodically throughout the summer and fall working on other aspects of the grant.

### **Yard Debris**

Please do not place grass clippings and tree branches out in the street. It creates a hazard for other residents; and can cause problems with our storm sewers. If you have branches or grass clippings that need to be taken care of before the weekly Wednesday Brush Pick-up by Emterra, please take them to the DPW Garage at 70 N. Main St..

#### **Council Election**

Nominating petitions may be picked up at the Township Hall for residents interested in submitting their name for one of three (3) trustee positions available. All positions are for four (4) year terms. The election will be held at the Nov. 6<sup>th</sup> General Election. Petitions must be returned to the Winsor Twp Clerk by Tuesday, July 24, 2018 at 4:00 P.M.

# **2018 Pigeon Summerfest** Will be July 19-22, 2018.

# Village of Pigeon 2017 Drinking Water Quality Report

The water quality report describing the source and quality of your drinking water is available on the village website. If you would like a copy mailed to you please contact the village hall. To view the report online go to:

http://www.pigeonmichigan.com/files/Pigeon CCR 2018.pdf

#### Dear Residents.

It looks like we missed spring went right on to summer and it will be a busy one.

You probably have noticed a lot of out of town vehicles on the streets of Pigeon. The SAW Grant we received from the state has many phases to it. One that might have affected you was the cleaning of our Sanitary Sewer Mains. It is a wonderful thing to get them all cleaned and paid for. In some unfortunate situations water sprayed up through toilets or worse. We were swift to assess the issues and get them cleaned up. We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused.

Sidewalk repair will begin in the next few weeks which will last for several weeks. We hope to do as little disruption to your property as possible. We will also be doing street repair and tree trimming this summer.

Any residents who ran water this winter and did not receive a credit please contact Village Hall to inquire. We want to be sure everyone is taken care of

Our Village Parks are in wonderful shape, including our new walking path. Please take time to bring your family and enjoy the parks.

Our new Yard Waste Pickup has started on a weekly basis and is going great. A reminder you must have an "X" on the can with yard waste in it and the "X" must be facing the street. Have a great summer!

Michael LePage, Village President